

**Meeting minutes of the Hanover Parks & Recreation Committee held on Zoom/In Person  
2/8/2023**

---

Present were Board Members Adam Hill, Jennie Beliveau, Debbie Glynn, Mike Jorgenson and John O'Connor

Also present: Tammy Murray

Having a quorum, the Chair called the meeting to order at 7:02PM.

**New Business:**

1. Dog Park Inquiry -

Jennie shared her screen and showed the google form that was created. This will be made public on social media for residents to show initial interest in a potential dog park. Plan to discuss the results of this initial inquiry at the next meeting.

Debbie offered to reach out to Steve Darcy, started the dog park in Marshfield, to consult if necessary.

**Old Business:**

1. Permit Discussion

- Food Trucks will be at Forge on Tuesday Nights again
- A couple outside organizations have asked for use of multi fields, approvals have not been done yet until we can fully figure out the schedule
- Spring Permit Approvals are complete
- Currently no summer approvals needed by committee

2. Pavillion Update - Casey Anton received approval to add Pavillion Snack Shack as a business course. Tammy is working with the Board of Health to make sure the Pavillion is prepared. The name will be "Sylvester Snack Shack". Plan is to open April 1st. Tammy will forward the business plan to Park and Rec Members

3. Update on Existing Projects (12:31)

- Tammy reported that Victor was going to look for an estimate on the netting/fence for baseball/softball fields at Forge Pond
- Tammy reported that the Paint machine (from the high school) will be used at Forge Pond for the multi use fields
- Forge Pond Park Lights - Adam reported that the engineering survey is completed and they are putting plan together. They submitted application to zoning board and the

engineers will be present at the zba meeting. CPC already voted to approve \$500,000 funding.

4. Master Plan

- Discussion around maintenance, spring clean ups, and what responsibilities fall on which department (ie DPW, HYAA, groups of parents etc)

- Splitting up fields among members:

  - Mike - Myrtle Field

  - Jennie - Ellis Field

  - John - Everett

  - Adam - Forge

  - Debbie - Briggs

- Each member will go to their assigned field and review the plans/recommendations from Alans inventory. Prioritize and note any repairs that were already completed.

- We will discuss immediate concerns for March Meeting and long term plans for May meeting.

5. Tammy will bring list of money in accounts for next meeting.

Next Meeting will be Thursday March 9th at 7pm.